


Documented examples of outreach to ORLA and its partners regarding TLT proposals 

• December 18, 2020 – email from Representative Helm’s office to Greg Astley (ORLA 
Director of Government Affairs) and Jason Brandt (ORLA President and CEO): 

 

From: Rep Helm <Rep.KenHelm@oregonlegislature.gov> 
Sent: Friday, December 18, 2020 2:24 AM 
To: Greg Astley <astley@oregonrla.org> 
Cc: Jason Brandt <jbrandt@oregonrla.org>; William Perry <bill@bpsoregon.com> 
Subject: RE: ORLA position on LC 10 
 

“Dear Greg, 
I hope you’re well, and surviving the pre-session push. I wanted to circle back and thank 
you for providing this background. Rep. Helm is hoping you might have time in coming 
weeks to discuss this and other legislative priorities for 2021. 
Do you happen to be available for a 30-minute virtual meeting on Tue 12/22 between 
9am-10am or 11:30am-3pm? If not, please feel free to send over other dates that might 
work for you after the holidays. 
In particular, one concept that we hope to discuss and hear your thoughts about is the 
attached LC 2376 to establish a stable funding source for the Oregon Conservation & 
Recreation Fund. The OCRF supports local projects across the state that protect our 
wildlife, landscapes, and outdoor opportunities for all – if interested, additional 
background can be found in an informational hearing that the House Committee on 
Natural Resources held on 12/17, linked here.  
Thank you for your time, and looking forward to connecting.” 

Note: LC 2376 referenced above was later introduced as House Bill 2600 (2021), which 
“provides revenue from state transient lodging tax to be transferred to Oregon 
Conservation and Recreation Fund.” 

 
• Lead advocates from Representative Helm’s legislative coalition on transient lodging 

tax funding for natural resource priorities: 
a. December 21, 2022 – met with ORLA and Travel Oregon. 
b. January 23, 2023 – met with Metro.  
c. January 30, 2023 – met with Visit McMinnville. 
d. January 30, 2025 – contacted Travel Oregon and received a short memorandum in 

response on the topic. 
 

• Representative Helm met with ORLA lobbyist Bill Perry about HB 3159 in February 2023: 
This meeting was recorded in Microsoft Outlook calendar with explicit reference to the 
meeting purpose being to discuss House Bill 3159 (2023), which “transfers moneys 
attributable to increase of state transient lodging tax to Recovering Oregon's Wildlife Fund 
Subaccount.” This 2023 proposal was the basis for, and includes the same core structure as, 
the current House Bill 2977 (2025).  
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